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President’s Message
Well there is good news and bad news.  The bad news is that summer is over.  Back to school, back to work and the return of bigger traffic jams.  August had lots of good times in it.  Some of us were on vacations, many went to the Steak Roast, and a good group attended final golf.   The steak roast turned out to be a challenge.  The committee managed to cook all the steaks and corn despite the rain that would not go away.  With the protection of the shelter, everyone stayed dry (except the cooks).  Final golf had perfect weather this year.  Therefore we could not blame the poor scores on the weather, but you know there were plenty of excuses anyway.

 

The good news is that September is here.  Cooler nights, football, and an end to a disappointing Tiger season.  September is a quiet month for Tri-V.  The only formal activity is the first business meeting of the fall.  Since I will be announcing the 2009 assignments in October, please let me know the following:  1) If you want to be chairman of a specific committee, and 2) When you will not be available to help run a committee (like going south for a few months). 

 

John C


 
Wives Club Meeting
The wives club meeting is set for September 17 at the home of Geri Ruetnik. The October meeting is set for  October22 at the home of Jan Cashman. 
Book Club
Oct. 6 we will be discussing "Blackbird (A childhood lost) by Jennifer Lauck location TBD.  If you've read a book that you think would be a good book for discussion, please let one of the regular members know. The regular members of book club are Victoria Angelosanto, Karlyn Gies, Sherry Kuhr, Ellie Connolly, Jacqui Schaefer, Peg Hoffman, Judy Lardin, Irene Bliudzius, and Renee DeOrtenzio.  Others who have attended are Dolores McMillan, Donna Clingerman, and Glenda (Ellie's neighbor).
Steak Roast
August 9, 2008
 

The  steak roast was held at Gunnar Metalla park again this year, at the main pavilion shelter.

The committee arrived at 2:00 pm and started shucking the corn, and setting the tables up for dinner.  Steaks were started at 4:30 and were finished at about 5:00 pm. During dinner we had to make a 2nd pot of coffee; for August, that was unusual. We ordered 60 steaks at first, but had to re-order for 50 because of the unexpected cancellations. It worked out fine because as usual, the attendees purchased the remaining steaks. We had 36 attending. Nice turnout, considering the weather prediction. The weather did look bad there for a couple on minutes. No one got seriously wet.

 

A special "thank you" to Terry and Eleanor Connolly for helping us at the last minute. Also "thank you" to Nick Angelosanto and Mike Trachsel for helping with the bar b/q cooking.  Bud Massoll and Bill Trachsel for figuring out how to assemble the rods for boiling the corn, fine job Bud and Bill. Bill and Onallee for setting tables up and cleaning up afterwards. Marlene Wutka for making the salad. And of course, Cal and Jan for doing such a great job as chairmen.    
 

We didn't play any games due to the weather, but everyone seemed to be in good spirits.

 

Committee Co-Chairpersons:

Cal and Jan Cashman

Bill and Onallee Trachsel

Bud Massoll

Terry and Eleanor Connolly

Dennis and Marlene Wutka

Tri-V Girl’s Weekend

The ladies weekend turned into an overnight trip this year.  Friday morning August, 15 Sherry Kuhr and Geri Ruetenik comfortably drove 10 women to the MSU Flower Gardens, where we were met by Kathie Dushary.   Marian Anderson provided us with information on the gardens where we spent about an hour in perfect weather.  We actually did “stop and smell the roses”. 

We then traveled on to “The House in the Woods”, DeWitt where Blondie Forsyth and Onallee Trachsel claimed the master suite.  Karlyn and Sherry chose a private cabin just steps from the main house for their stay. Dolores McMillan found a window seat and Vickie Angelosanto a couch that suited each perfectly for a bed.  Ellie Connolly made our reservations at this unique house. We showed our appreciation for all the work that made this home a one of a kind gem by oohing and aahing as we looked around.  The proprietor a “Master Wood Craftsman” has a web page we invite you to visit, because there aren’t words to describe the detailed woodcrafts found in every nook and cranny. 
http://www.artsandcraftdesign.com/index.html

Then we were off to Lansing to a wonderful little restaurant picked by Kathie.  We had lots of time to sit, enjoy and share stories. We continued on to downtown DeWitt where we shopped the arts and crafts set up for the annual Ox Roast.  Those not checking out the wares were entertained by some very young dancers who were thrilled to have an audience. A few minutes drive took us back to the house for more oohs and aahs as we discovered more woodworking treasures. The owners had bocce ball, ladder ball and croquet set up on the spacious grounds for our enjoyment.  We played while Karlyn Gies prepared a gourmet dinner.  We all said we were too full for dessert, but couldn’t resist Geri’s rich cake and berries. It sounds like the day was already too full, but we enjoyed a question game led by Onallee and a card game taught by Karlyn.  We finished the evening watching Michael Phelps win the 100 meter butterfly gold medal. We packed a whole lot into one day, but agreed all was smooth and never rushed. We were surprised that so much was accomplished.  Jan Cashman and Ellie even found time to relax in the Jacuzzi.

We all seem to be of the same mind when it came to picking the highlight of the trip.  It was having breakfast cooked and served by four men.  The owners and family all cooked their specialty: omelets, steak from the grill, blueberry pancakes, crisp bacon and the food kept coming.  I would be negligent if I didn’t mention the “to die for” kitchen with two sinks, endless counter space, the latest and best appliances and gadgets.  As we gathered on the large front porch and played more lawn games the men cleaned the kitchen.  Not to say our husbands aren’t wonderful, but …………..  (You fill in the blank). No, we weren’t done, yet.  On the way home we stopped in Howell for the Melon Festival.  This was a disappointment and could have been skipped, but it was only a short stop and only slowed down our trip home by about an hour. We had such a good time that a committee has already volunteered to start making plans for next year.
FINAL GOLF 2008

Final Golf Weekend for the TRI-V Club took place the weekend of August 16th – 18th.  24 Members of the Club drove to Kendallville Indiana for three days of “Fun, Friendship and Golf.”  This years course selections were Glendarin Hills Golf Club, Bridgewater East Golf Club and Cobblestone Golf Club.  We played a modified red ball format on Saturday, a play your own ball format on Sunday and a team scramble on Monday.  Unlike last year all arrived on time and the format scheduled was able to be played with a few minor changes.  The weather could not have been better with cool mornings and warm afternoons with no humidity to speak of no sign or rain.  The big winner on Saturday red ball was the team of Matt VanHollebeke, Geoff Steinhauer, John Lardin and Brett Barnes.  The winner on Sunday of the play your own ball format, with each flight competing against the same flight members minus handicap, were A Flight – Mike Lardin, B Flight – George Hoffman, C Flight – John Clingerman and D Flight – at tie between Brett Barnes and Bill Trachsel Sr. The winner of Monday’s scramble was the team of Jeff Trachsel, Corey Barnes and Romas Bliudzius.  Breakfast was available at the Bestwestern and the dinners were eaten at the golf course on Saturday and Sunday eliminating a lot of driving.  A special “Thank You” to the Committee and all who assisted them on making this weekend another successful closing to the TRI-V Golf season.

Your Final Golf Committee

Brett Barnes, Dick Barnes, George Hoffman, John Lardin
TRI-V PINOCHLE 2008-2009

Pinochle for the 2008-2009 season will start on Saturday, October 4th.  We will again be playing in individual homes with dinner served by the hosts.  We have decided to again pay all the prize money for the year at the one time, just as we do in golf.  Eighteen dollars ($18.00) per person is to be paid to Jeff Trachsel by November 12, 2008, Men’s Club meeting night.  The hosting couple each month will collect $10.00 person for dinner from all.  $3.00 prize money will be collected from any subs that might be playing at their homes.  NO PRIZE MONEY will be paid at the homes during the year.  ALL PRIZE MONEY will be paid at Final Pinochle.  The following are the rules for this year.

1. Each host will receive tallies and schedules.  Hosts will number the tallies.  Each       player draws a numbered tally.  All players will draw from the same group of tallies regardless of gender.  Your partner may be a man or woman.  The number of your tally will coincide with the schedule.  The schedule provides information on partners and tables.  Each player will play six games.

2. Reneges should always be corrected if possible.  If unable to correct and the bidding team is guilty, the bidder is set.  If the renege is not made by the bidding team, then the bid is automatically made.

3. Make sure your name is on the tally.  Put your partner’s number on the tally in the space provided.  This is for checking scores if needed.

4. Eighteen ($18.00) per person for prize money will be collected by the Jeff Trachsel no later than the November meeting night.

5. All players, including substitutes will be eligible for yearly prizes.  Subs MUST decide if they will be included in the prize money at the beginning of play.

6. If a hand is opened, rebidding is allowed.  Bidding ends when three (3) passes have been made AFTER the last bid.  If you pass, you may re-enter the bidding.  For example, you may wish to give your partner a meld bid, if he bids after you have already passed.

7. Guests who cannot play must give three days notice to Dominic Angelosanto or will be responsible for their total night’s expense ($10.00 per person to the host for dinner).  Please notify Dominic (734) 522-5366, NOT the host if you will not be playing and need a sub.  It is not the responsibility of the host to get you a sub.  Absent players will receive the lowest score from all the homes playing that month.   Not a combined score, but the lowest score.

8. Starting time is 6:30 p.m. unless notified by the host.  The host will receive $10.00 per guest for dinner.  The host provides cards, dinner, ice and snacks.  The host is EXPECTED to spend at least $10.00 per guest.  Guests are to bring their own drinks for the evening.

POINTS
If bid is made 


If set

       
Dump at 20


    1 pt.



   ½ pt.


21-16



    1 pt.



   ½ pt.


27-32



    2 pts.


1     pt.


33-38



    3 pts.


1 ½ pts.


39-44



    4 pts.


2     pts.


45-50



    5 pts.


2 ½ pts.



51-56



    6 pts.


3     pts.


57-62



    7 pts.


3 ½ pts.


63 & over


    8 pts.


4     pts.

If a team bids 38 or more points, that team must come within 6 points of the bid or forfeit full points to the other team, NOT JUST HALF THE POINTS!!!

The team with the highest total score at the end of each game earns one (1) extra point.  If there is a tie in the total score, each team will receive ½ extra point.  

Payoff


First place  - $5.00        


Second place - $4.00    

Third place - $3.00
 

            Fourth place  - $2.00

If two players have the same score for any position, that score and the next will be combined and the average will be paid.  E.g. Two players tie for 1st place: combine 1st ($5.00) and 2nd ($4.00) and pay each $4.50.  Second high will then receive the third place money of $3.00.  If two players tie for 4th place, which normally pays $2.00 then each player will receive $1.00.

Each double pinochle is worth $3.  It must be bid and bid must be made.  Holder only is paid.  Limit one double pinochle payoff per person per night.

Each round house is worth $5.  It must be declared in meld.  Holder only is paid.  Limit one roundhouse payoff per person per night.

HOSTS PLEASE GET YOUR SCORES PROMPLTY TO JEFF TRACHSEL,

SO THEY CAN BE PRINTED IN THE TRI-V NEWSLETTER EACH MONTH.

Committee 
Dominic Angelosanto
- Houses, Chairperson
   (734) 522-5366



Jeff Trachsel – Money, scores (248) 620-2732

REMEMBER THESE ARE SUPPOSED TO BE FUN NIGHTS !!!!!!!!!!!

Tri-V Pinochle Schedule 2008-09

Sept 27th (this home only)
Oct. 4

GIES



KUHR


JEFF TRACHSEL
Mackson


N. Angelosanto

Barnes

J. Gies


Stress



J. Lardin

Massoll/Forsyth

Connolly


G. Hoffman

B. Trachsel


D. Angelosanto

M. Lardin

Clingerman


Cashman


Steinhauer

Anderson


Wutka



Suchner

Schaefer

Nov. 1

CASHMAN


CLINGERMAN

WUTKA
N. Angelosanto

Stress



Barnes

Mackson


B. Trachsel


Massoll/Forsyth

J. Trachsel


B. Kuhr/McMillan

Connolly

Schaefer


D. Angelosanto

Gies

Steinhauer


M. Lardin


J. Lardin


Dec. 6

Barnes


Schaefer


?

Jan. 3

J. Lardin


M. Lardin


?

Jan. 31 (this home only)
Feb. 7


N. Angelosanto

K. Stress


?

March 7

Mackson


B. Trachsel


?

IF YOU NEED TO CANCEL CALL NICK OR JEFF T.  IT IS NOT THE HOST RESPONSIBILITY TO FIND A SUB.



Trifles
From the C. Martins
You may remember a few years back that a small article was written that I was doing handyman work.  Well, I am still doing it and I have teamed up with a another person who has been doing this type of work for several years.  The type of work I (we) can handle is greatly expanded to include:
-Bathroom & kitchen remodels
-Finished basements
-Decks
As before, we can also do things like: tile work, electrical, plumbing, add ceiling fans & lights, hot water recirc lines, and many other things. If you have any questions or potential projects you would like us to look at, please send me an email or give me a call.

curtm67@yahoo.com
734-495-9917 - home

From the J. Lardins
We reported last month about Judy Lardin making a trip to Texas to help out Larry and Kim while they dealt with the sickness of Kim's brother-in-law Matt and the opening of their Restaurant. Matt took a turn for the worst and a week later Judy was back in Texas to help out Larry and Kim as they attempted to again deal with Matt and the new restaurant. Judy spent another eight days there and returned the middle of August completely wore out. Trying to take care of a almost four and almost two year old alone for the whole day took her tool on her and her return was delayed by two days because of the Hurricane. John had not been to Texas since last April and they made another trip to Texas the end of August. They left on Thursday and returned the following Tuesday as they did not want to get stranded by hurricane Gustuv. For John, it was one miserable stay with the temperature being 95 to 97 and humidity being 94%. When you opened the door to go outside it was like opening a coal furnace and getting that initial blasé of heat. Larry and Kim did get their restaurant open calling it CJ's Diner after Christine and Jacob. The restaurant is doing well with each day being better than the previous week. It will involve a lot of hours on their part and hope that it is successful. Judy hopes that there will be no more trips planned until October when we go to Branson, Missouri with the Andersons, Connollys and Schaefers. Upon the return from Branson, Judy and John will most likely be leaving the following day to Texas to celebrate Christine's fourth birthday.

From the T. Gies
Tim and Karlyn traveled to Diane and Ken Plocharczyk's over Labor Day Weekend.  Their new home is beautiful and so is the lake they are on.  Better yet it is an active retirement community.  Another possible choice for retirement?  Never know.
From V. Buckley
I have moved. New address is Summerville Apartments III, 833 Grand River Ave., Brighton, MI. 48116  Phone number is 810-229-2276
    Calendar of Events

September





October

8th Book Club (I. Bliudzius)





4th Pinochle starts
10th Men’s Club Mtg.(Walkers Speakeasy)


6th Book Club
17th Wives Club (G. Ruetnik)




8th Men’s Club Mtg.(Walkers)









22nd Wives Club (J. Cashman)

September Birthdays




October Birthdays
8th Joyce Barnes






6th Robyn Mackson
9th Shirley Suchner






8th Delores McMillan
12th Lee Anderson






15th Don Winters
16th Art Trachsel
26th Jane Trachsel & Matt Hoffman
29th Dottie Wagner

September Anniversaries



October Anniversaries
9-16-67 Bob & Sherry Kuhr




10-19-68 Jack & Jacqui Schaefer
9-18-43 Cy & Dorothy Richeson




10-24-87 Brett & Lynne Barnes
9-18-71 Geo & Peg Hoffman




10-25-58 Dennis & Marlene Wutka
9-20-68 Art & Kathie Dushary
9-30-89 Cal & Janet Cashman
With September being the month we celebrate Grandparents Day, I thought I would reprint the following from the 2003 issue of TRI-V UMPH for all our Grandmas.

Once upon a time there was a child ready to be born. The child asked God, “They tell me you are sending me to earth tomorrow, but how am I going to live there being so small and helpless?”

God replied, “Among the angels, I'll choose one for you. Your angel will be waiting for you and will take care of you.”

The child further inquired, “But tell me, here in heaven I don;t have to do anything but sing and smile to be happy.”

God said, “Your angels will sing for you and will also smile for you every day. And you will feel the angel's love and be very happy.

Again the child asked, “And how am I going to be able to understand when people talk to me if I don't know the language?”

God said, “Your angel will tell you the most beautiful and sweet words and you will ever hear, and with much patience and care, your angel will teach you how to speak.”

“I've heard that on Earth there are bad people. Who will protect me?”

God said, “Your angel will defend you even if it means risking it's life.”

At that moment there was much peace in heaven, but voices from Earth could be heard and the child hurriedly asked, “God, if I am to leave now please tell me my angel's name.”

“Her name is not important. You will simple call her 'GRANDMA'.

MEMORIES FROM THE SEPTEMBER 1998 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH
Again our prayers were needed for fellow TRI-V Members. Peg Wendt was to under go an MRI and brain scan to help determine the cause of her dizzy spells while Rose Elliott was recovering from lung surgery. Cy and Dorothy were entertaining their daughter, Leanne, and family for a few days after they flew in from Germany the middle of August while Nap and Sophia Ayotte on a trip to the Soo and then train ride into the Agawa Canyon in Canada. Bill and Shirley Suchner were preparing for a trip from Montreal Canada through the Great Lakes to Chicago and Ken and Diane Plocharczyk had reached an agreement to sell their home on Lake Ona and moving back to Woodcrest Lane. Tim and Karlyn Gies were celebrating the marriage of their eldest daughter, Lisa, to John Sponsky the middle of August, Tim Gies's father was recovering from prostrate cancer surgery and Kate Stress was still celebrating the surprise birthday party put on my Ken. TRI-V Club continued on with there activities. The September Stag was set for September 25th with dinner followed by an evening of whirly ball while the October Social was planned as a chili fest and hay ride at Camp Dearborn. The Summer Pinochle was hosted at the Wutka's with Bob Kuhr taking first place with 28.5 points, the August Steak Roast was held again at Fraser Acres with enough steaks to feed 85 Members and 92 Members, family members and guest attended the Picnic at Lakeshore Park in Novi. 

MEMORIES FROM THE SEPTEMBER 2003 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH
Once again we were praying for Peg Wendt who has gone through so much. She spent the middle of August in ICU because of her heart rate and blood pressure being too low. They installed a pacemaker and a feeding tube. There were complications from the feeding tube and then the end of August she suffered a stroke and has slowly recovered from all. Peggy Hoffman fell the end of August and broke her right arm. Just a hairline crack, but enough to cause discomfort. The TRI-V Golf League concluded with A flight winner Cal Cashman over George Hoffman and B flight winner Romas Bliudzius over Tim Gies. Final Golf Weekend was held the end of August in Northern Michigan at Michaywe Golf Meca with 22 Club Members and 5 guests attending. While the boys went north for their weekend the Girls decided to go south to Ohio to Sauder Village with 13 girls attending. August 2003 was the time of the “big” blackout and forced the rescheduling of the Steak Roast to the month of September. Upcoming events included a TRI-V Road Rally on October 11th with over 30 participating and Monster Mash Glowball Golf set for October 25th at Fox Creek. This wraps up another trip down memory lane. Peg Wendt is one tough cookie. If you remember each month we report on some of the discomforts she has to endure and continues to pull through. How many can remember the night of Glowball Golf at Fox Hills. It was an event that had been planned in October 2001 and was canceled because of the weather. Mike Lardin took it upon himself to pan the event this year and was a successful event. Speaking of Mike it was also at Final Golf in 1998 that he almost took out our President Terry Dunham on the first tee. Fortunately for Terry he heard everyone screaming “fore” on the tee and was able to get his hand up to his head and the ball actually hit the back of his hand, not his head. How many remember the “blackout” of August 2003? This was an experience that none of us want to go through again thought we did survive. Share these memories with out children as I am sure many of them do not remember this event.Now that school has started and we see all the little ones, our kids, grandkids and neighbor kids, making that trip to school for the first days do you remember your first day at school or your own children's first day at school? I can remember Johnnie and Mike's first day but not my own. That was sooooo long ago. These are some of the memories we should share with our children and I am sure that many will not remember their days back or will not believe what you tell them. Most important take the time to share these memories with them. Write them down in a book along with any pictures you might have and maybe include anything you remember about your grandchildren going. We all have stories that turn into memories. Don't let them be lost. Until next month, take good care of one another until we meet in print next month, the Good Lord willing. 
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